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HILLTOWN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

SPECIAL MEETING TO CONDUCT INTERVIEWS FOR 2013 
BOARD/COMMITTEE/COJVlMISSION VA CAN Cl ES 

Monday, December 10, 2012 

The special meeting to conduct interviews for 2013 volunteer board vacancies was called to 
order by Chairperson Barbara A. Salvadore at 6:32PM. 

Also present: John B. Mcllhinney, Vice-Chairman 
James C. Groff, Supervisor 
Richard C. Schnaedter, Township Manager 
Lynda S. Seimes, Township Secretary 

A. 2013 BOARD/COMMJTTEE/COMMISSION CANDIDATE INTERVIEWS: 

1) Planning Commission - Three positions ·-Two 4-year te1ms ending 12/31/16 and 
One remainderof4-YearTerm until 12/31/14: 

Currently: 

Other Candidates: 

Kirk Hansen (Seeking Reappointment) 
Anita Mencgaux (Not Seeking Reappointment) 
Vacancy (due to Lori McCauley Resignation) 

Glenn Merkel - Not present. 

Eric Nogami -Mr. Nogami, a lifetime area resident, is interested in becoming 
more involved in the conununity. He is a registered LEED certified architect who has worked 
in Bucks Cotmty, Philadelphia, and the Lehigh Valley. Mr. Nogami is familiar with building 
codes, zoning regulations and sustainability issues, which he believes would be an asset if chosen 
to serve on the Planning Conunission. 

Barry Casper - Mr. Casper, a 12-year resident, is interested in a public service 
opportunity, particularly with respect to the future development of the Township. Presently 
about to begin the last year of his term on the Pennridge School Board, Mr. Casper has been in 
the insurance business since 1985, and is currently self-employed. Mr. Casper would welcome 
the challenge of being involved with planning the development of Hilltown Township. 

David Christ, Jr. - Mr. Cluist, a 7-year resident of the Township, is the Chief 
Financial Officer for a vehicle leasing/sales/service company in Colmar. Prior to moving to 
Hilltown, he served on the Board of Directors of the R11ondda Homeowner's Association in 
Uwchlan Township, which is a 608-unit planned development located in Chester County. Mr. 
Christ feels his practical experience previously serving on a nine-member community board 
would blend well with the responsibilities assigned to the Planning Commission. 
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2) Park and Recreation Board - Five positions - 5-year (staggered) tem1s: 
Currently: No members. 
Other Candidates - Mr. Nogami withdrew his application. 

3) UCC Board of Appeals Board-One position-One 5-vear term ending 12/31/17: 
Cun-ently: Maureen Purcell (Seeking Reappointment). 
Other Candidates: None. 

4) Vacancy Board - One position - One I-year term ending 12/31 /13: 
Currently: John Bender (Seeking Reappointment). 
Other Candidates: None. 

5) Water and Sewer Authority- One position - One 5-year term ending 12/31/17: 
Currently: Frank Beck (Seeking Reappointment). 
Other Candidates: None. 

6) Zoning Hearing Board- One position - One 3-vear te1m ending 12/31/15: 
Cun-ently: Timothy Browning (Seeking Reappointment). 
Other Candidates: None. 

7) Emergency Management Agricultural Officer- One I-year term ending 12/31/13: 
Currently: David Unzicker 
Other Candidates: None. 

B. SUPERVISOR'S COMMENTS: 

1) Chairperson Salvadore thanked those in attendance for their willingness to serve 
the community. It was noted that appointments would mostly likely be made at the annual 
Supervisor' s Reorganization meeting on January 7, 2013. 

C. PUBLIC COMMENT: None. 

D. PRESS CONFERENCE: There were no questions from those reporters present. 

E. ADJOURNMENT: The December 10, 2012 public interview meeting of the Hilltown 
Township Board of Supervisors was adjourned at 6:47PM. 

Respectfully submitted, 
LyndaSeimes ~Q....~~ 

Township Secretai.Y 
(*These minutes were transcribed from notes and recordings; and should not be considered 
official until approved by the Board of Supervisors at a public meeting). 


